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The intersection of Hennepin Avenue and TH 22 (13th Street) is scheduled to 
be reopened on July 23rd. Advance warning signs are in place. The detour 
follows Armstrong Avenue and 7th Street E. 

Upcoming work includes the following: 

 15th Street from Hennepin Avenue to Judd Avenue 

o CenterPoint Energy is continuing work on installing new gas 
lines. 

o All city-owned utilities have been installed. 

o Work cannot begin on street construction until the gas main 
work is complete. We appreciate your patience! 

 Hennepin Avenue 

o Residents on Hennepin Avenue between 13th Street and 16th 
Street, expect no access. 

o Construction of water main from 13th Street to 16th Street is 
complete. 

o Sanitary sewer mainline will be constructed from 13th Street to 
16th Street next week.  

o Underground utility work at TH22 intersection is complete and 
the contractor is rebuilding the road base. They will be paving 
the intersection early next week. 

o The 20th Street intersection will be closed beginning July 18th 
for the installation of underground utilities. This work will 
continue until the end of July.  

o Construction of storm sewer from 23rd Street heading south 
towards 20th Street continues next week. 

Here is some additional information.  

As water main work continues, look for notices on your doors for 
announcements of temporary water shutdowns. Shutdowns will be needed in 
various parts of the project as connections are made to the existing water 
system.  

Please remember that schedules can change at a moment’s notice because 
of weather or delays by private utility companies that are not under direct 
control of the City or the City’s contractor. 

If you are interested in receiving future Project Updates by e-mail, 
please send your name, property address, and e-mail address to Julie 
Brinkman at jbrinkman@sehinc.com. 

If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to contact me. 

Doug Maeder, Resident Project Representative 

 


